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After the attack failed, the golden tree vine launched another attack. 

The front end of it was raised high, like a strong bow with its strings fully 
drawn. After a short period of energy accumulation, it struck Billy Ruso in the 
pothole again. 

This blow was faster and more powerful than before. 

Before he fully exerted his strength, he heard the sound of wind and thunder, 
and even the air was torn in half. 

”Hey~!” 

There was another sharp roar. 

The speed and power of the golden tree vines are far superior to those of the 
silver tree vines, and their attack is earth-shattering. 

Looking at the golden tree vines smashing over his head, Billy Ruso didn’t 
dare to greet it anymore. He kicked the ground with both feet and ejected to 
the side. 

At the same time, a powerful blow from the golden tree vine hit the spot where 
Billy Ruso had just stood. 

”Boom!” 

There was a loud noise, and the ground shook. 

A powerful shock wave swept away in all directions like a strong wind 
sweeping down fallen leaves. 

And the pit that had just been deep sank again for several meters. 

A deep ravine was formed out of thin air. 



”Kick, kick, kick…” 

Billy Ruso was shocked by the huge impact and took a few steps back. When 
he saw where he had just landed, his eyelids twitched. 

Fortunately, he had just dodged quickly. If he had been hit from the front, he 
would probably be dead or disabled. 

The lethality of this thing is too terrifying, and it must not be resisted forcefully. 

”Boom!” 

After hitting the air with one blow, the golden tree vine still refused to give up 
and swiped directly, turning into a sharp whip, dragging the ground and 
swiping hard at Billy Ruso. 

Wherever the tree vines passed, a thick layer of ground was cut off. 

The gravel mixed with soil shot out towards Billy Ruso like bullets. 

”Huh?” 

Billy Ruso frowned, kicked off the ground with both feet, and immediately 
jumped up into the air, avoiding the sweep of the golden tree vines. 

At this time, the silver vines around him suddenly moved, and the silver vines 
like spears stabbed Billy Ruso crazily in mid-air. 

Billy Ruso waved his swords repeatedly, forming a circle of sword light around 
his body, quickly harvesting the silver vines that attacked him. 

However, before the silver tree vines could be dealt with, the golden tree vines 
on the ground launched another attack. 

The golden tree vine suddenly bounced up, like Optimus Prime, and hit Billy 
Ruso hard. 

At this moment, Billy Ruso was in mid-air, harassed by silver tree vines. He 
could not dodge at all, and could only watch as the golden tree vines smashed 
down on his head. 

”Damn it! Let’s fight!” 



Billy Ruso gritted his teeth, made a decisive decision, and once again used 
his famous stunt. 

”Destruction Slash!” 

Billy Ruso crossed his swords, infused his whole body with Gang Qi, and then 
swung at the golden tree vines in the air. 

”Whoa! Whoa!” 

Two half-moon-shaped sword lights shot out instantly, forming an “X” in the air 
and slashing at the golden tree vines at extremely fast speeds. 

The sword light swelled when it encountered the wind, and in the blink of an 
eye it turned into a huge three-foot-long sword light, doubling its lethality. 

”Hey~!” 

The golden tree vine did not dodge, but faced Billy Ruso’s sword light and hit 
it hard. 

”Bang! Bang!” 

Only two explosions were heard. 

Under the heavy blow of the golden tree vine, two huge half-moon-shaped 
sword lights exploded on the spot, turning into light spots all over the sky and 
dissipating. The slashing of the sword light only slightly reduced the speed of 
the golden tree vines, and at the same time, two faint marks appeared on the 
surface. 

Billy Ruso’s full blow didn’t even break the defense of the golden tree vine. 

“What?!” 

Billy Ruso couldn’t help but change his expression as he looked at the golden 
tree vine that was still growing. 

But at this time, he could no longer dodge, so he could only bite the bullet and 
resist with the sword. 

“Boom!” 



There was a loud noise. 

The golden tree vines hit Billy Ruso’s swords firmly. 

At the moment of contact, Billy Ruso and his knife flew upside down dozens of 
meters like a baseball hit by a huge force, and then fell heavily to the ground. 

For a while, his mouth and nose were bleeding, his whole body was 
paralyzed, and he was in a miserable state. 

“Wha~!” 

Before Billy Ruso could stand up, the fatal blow from the golden tree vine had 
already hit him hard. 

This blow was fast and fierce, and the power was even stronger. 

On the other hand, Billy Ruso’s blood was surging all over his body, his hands 
and feet were weak, and he couldn’t move for a while. 

He could only watch helplessly as the golden tree vine crashed down on his 
head, with a look of horror on his face. 

He never dreamed that the golden tree vine would be so powerful, and he 
never expected that his majestic martial arts master would be damaged here. 

If he had known this was the case, he shouldn’t have meddleed in other 
people’s business just now. He could easily get away by himself, so why 
should he care about other people’s lives? 

“Ah——!” 

Billy Ruso roared unwillingly, tried his best to raise his arms, and tried to make 
a final struggle. 

“Whoosh!” 

Just when Billy Ruso thought he was going to be smashed into meat pie. 

A black sword light suddenly shot out from a distance and struck the golden 
tree vines at an extremely fast speed. 

“Whoa!” 



I saw a flash of black light, and the black sword light penetrated the golden 
tree vine without any hindrance. 

Then it flew farther away without stopping, and soon disappeared at the end 
of the darkness. 

“Crack!” 

There was a sound of tearing, and the golden tree vine, penetrated by the 
black sword light, suddenly broke and split into two. 

A large amount of golden juice sprayed out, covering Billy Ruso’s face. 

“Boom!” 

The broken part of the golden tree vine fell heavily to the ground, hitting Billy 
Ruso just one meter away. 

As for the main body connected to the ground, it was shaking wildly, like a 
giant python dancing wildly, constantly spraying golden juice. 

“Ah?!” 

Billy Ruso was stunned when he saw this scene. 

My brain shut down and I couldn’t react for a while. 

what’s the situation? 

What just happened? 

The golden tree vine was cut off with a sword? 

Billy Ruso was stunned and in disbelief. 

He had just experienced the tenacity of the golden tree vines. 

Even a full blow can’t hurt it at all. 

However, the black sword light that suddenly appeared just now cut through 
the golden tree vines as easily as chopping melons and vegetables. 

This terrifying destructive power is simply staggering! 



Who is it? 

Who would have such great strength? 

 


